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North Boone Community Unit School District No. 200 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the 

Board of Education 
District Office 

6248 North Boone School Road, Poplar Grove, Illinois 61065 

Monday, May 23, 2011 

6:30 p.m. 
 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Education was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President 

Don Ward.   

Present:   President Don Ward, Vice President Denise Balsley, Treasurer Laura 

Zwart, Secretary Tom Kinser, Mr. Collin Crull and Mrs. Amy Morris  

Absent: Mr. Glen Gratz 

 

AUDIENCE TO VISITORS 
 

(None) 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

A motion was made by Mrs. Balsley and seconded by Mrs. Zwart to approve the Agenda. 

The motion was carried by unanimous voice vote. 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 

Dr. Baule informed the Board that over $600,000 in scholarships were awarded to North Boone 

seniors at Honors Night on May 18.  It was a special evening for all graduates.  The Alternative 

High School Graduation took place on May 17. 

Dr. Baule thanked Jane Lenser for her success in obtaining grants for the district.  A grant from 

the Community Foundation of Northern Illinois will help provide summer library hours for our 

elementary students.  Renee Roen is helping develop the summer reading lists. 

The Belvidere Area Chamber of Commerce held a silent auction to raise money for school 

supplies for children in need.  Dr. Baule thanked Mr. Hubert, Dr. Olds and Mrs. Ward for 

providing baked goods for the auction. 

Dr. Baule reminded everyone that Mr. Houselog and he will be presenting state-of-the-school 

addresses this Thursday morning at the Chamber. 

Mr. Bob Edwards is underwriting summer tennis camps for individuals aged 5 to adult as well as 

a summer doubles youth league this year at no charge to the participants.  Information is 

available at all our schools. 

The Class of 2011 is working with Mr. Novak to create a courtyard outside the high school 

entrance.  The FFA has offered to plant flowers and to keep the area clean and weeded. 
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Dr. Baule informed the Board that the state has nine days to finalize its 2011-12 budget.  If not 

done by that time, the democrats have to allow the republicans into the process.  The senate’s 

budget is approximately $1B more than the house.  Most likely, they will pro rate the General 

State Aid, which will have a negative effect on schools.  The district has yet to be paid for three 

of the four categoricals for this year, and the state is considering changing teachers’ contributions 

to TRS from 9.4% to 13.5%. 

Mr. Roger Schroepfer, of Wold Architects, Mrs. Nelson and Mr. Novak met to review all the 

facilities work completed over the past few years for the Capital Development grant.  We 

anticipate an initial response by the end of June or early July and should see that money by the 

end of the next fiscal year.  Mr. Schroepfer was extremely helpful in this process.  The Capital 

Development Board essentially does two things, i.e., 1) replace schools that are 100 years old, 

and 2) assist districts in providing additional classroom space.  They are now working on the 

2003 list of grantees, of which we are one.  They are very proactive and are good about being 

responsive. 

Dr. Baule stated that impact fees are tied to new housing, and any fees the district receives must 

be put toward infrastructure.  Administration has been working for the last six months to obtain 

information as to the amount due to the district from the Village of Poplar Grove, and we expect 

to receive those funds shortly. 

Mr. & Mrs. Pippen were in the district last Thursday and Friday to observe math teachers.  Dr. 

Baule commented that the administrative team would like to bring them back in the fall to help 

create end-of-course exams. 

The next Teacher Institute Day is scheduled for June 7, 2011.  Dr. Baule expressed his 

appreciation to all the staff who volunteered to provide presentations. 

Dr. Baule announced that at this point technology is working correctly with only discipline and 

medical records left to be cleaned up.  He anticipated that the new district website would be on 

line by July 1. 

Funds from the remaining ARRA – IDEA will be used to purchase tablets for early childhood 

programming and the new life skills programming. 

Dr. Baule announced that three of our students (Kyle Garman, Kyle Johnson and Armon 

Kennedy) have qualified for the state track meet. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Policy Committee 

Mrs. Balsley reported that a Policy Committee meeting was not held in May.  The next Policy 

Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 6, 2011 at 4:15 p.m. 

 

Business Services Committee 

Mrs. Zwart reported that the Business Services Committee last met on May 9, 2011.  The next 

Business Services Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 13, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. 
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Facility/Long Range Planning Committee 

Mr. Ward reported that the Facility/Long Range Planning Committee last met on May 19, 2011.  

The next meeting date is to be determined. 

 

Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment Committee 

A Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment Committee meeting has not been held.  The next 

meeting is to be determined.  

 

Other Committee Reports 

Mrs. Zwart reported that the Community Involvement Committee last met on May 10, 2011.  

The Committee is planning for the golf outing dinner at 6:30 p.m. on Friday, June 24 at the Bel-

Mar Country Club.  The next Community Involvement Committee meeting is scheduled for June 

1, 2011 at 5:15 p.m. at the high school. 

 

Mr. Kinser reported that a Technology Committee meeting has not been held.  The next meeting 

will be held once the state determines the amount the district will receive for technology. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 

The Treasurer’s Report was submitted to the Board. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 

A motion was made by Mrs. Balsley and seconded by Mrs. Zwart to approve the Consent 

Agenda. 

The motion was carried by unanimous roll call. 

A. Minutes of the Special Meeting April 25, 2011 

B. Minutes of the Regular Meeting April 25, 2011 

C. Personnel 

Site Person Position Salary Effective/End Date 

1. Recall 

Capron Colleen Hawkinson Elementary Teacher BA+24, Step 1 August 16, 2011 

Capron Allison Kreuz 
Bilingual Teacher 

(currently Spanish) 
BA, Step 2 August 16, 2011 

2. Hire 

District Holly Parod 0.5 Social Worker MA+32, Step 9 August 15, 2011 

NBHS Nicholas Augustine Special Education Teacher MA+8, Step 4 August 15, 2011 

NBHS Sarah Timmons 
0.6 Agriculture Teacher 

3¼ hr. Special Ed Assistant 

BA, Step 0 

TA 120, Step 0 
August 15, 2011 

NBMS Elizabeth Blackmer Special Education Teacher BA+8, Step 3 August 15, 2011 

NBUE Bradley Breakfield Upper Elementary Teacher BA, Step 4 August 15, 2011 

NBUE Janet Lobo Upper Elementary Teacher BA+24, Step 0 August 15, 2011 

Manchester Shannon Hyser 0.5 Kindergarten Teacher BA, Step 0 August 15, 2011 
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3. Retirement 
Transportation Victor Perri Bus Driver N/A June 8, 2011 

Capron Pat Ryan Secretary N/A End of 2010-2011 School Year 

4. FMLA 

NBUE Heidi Surratt 5
th
 Grade Teacher N/A 

8-16-11 thru 1-4-12 

(using sick days & then unpaid) 

PGE Julie Winebaugh 1
st
 Grade Teacher N/A 

8-16-11 thru 11-4-11 

(using sick days) 

5. Extra-Curricular Volunteer 

NBHS Charles Davis Volunteer Football Coach Indemnify 2011-2012 School Year 

6.  Extra-Curricular Resignation 

NBHS Sarah Mueller Spring Soccer N/A 2011-2012 School Year 

NBMS Allan Johnson Track Assistant Coach N/A 2011-2012 School Year 

D. May 2011 Bills 

E. Second Reading and Approval of Policy 4:80, Accounting and Audits 

F. Approval of IASB Annual Dues in the Amount of $4,112.90 

G. Group VIII Program Request – North Boone Upper Elementary 

H. Set Hearing Date for Amended FY2011 Budget 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 

A. Approval of Purchase of Wheelchair Assessable Van and Bus 

 Dr. Baule stated that the state has approved the ARRA grant funding in the amount of 

 $58,900.  Funding to purchase the van and bus would come from the grant plus a trade-

 in.  The current leases for two buses would terminate, resulting in a savings of $23,776.  

 The purchase of the wheelchair ramp van and wheelchair bus was reviewed by the 

 Business Committee and the Committee recommended it be forwarded to the Board. 

 A motion was made by Mr. Kinser and seconded by Mrs. Zwart to approve the purchase 

 of wheelchair assessable van and bus. 

 The motion was carried by unanimous roll call. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

A. Resolution Authorizing Notice of Reduction of Honorable Dismissal to Bus Drivers 
 Dr. Baule stated that it is anticipated that five bus routes would be eliminated by 

 consolidating less populated routes and eliminating transportation for students who live 

 within 1½ miles of school in a non-hazardous area. 

 A motion was made by Mrs. Balsley and seconded by Mrs. Zwart to approve the 

 Resolution Authorizing Notice of Reduction of Honorable Dismissal to Bus Drivers. 

 The motion was carried by unanimous roll call. 
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B. Set Transportation Fees for Paid Student Ridership, Transportation Changes and 

Charters 

 Dr. Baule stated that the proposed transportation fees are in response to parents of 

students living within 1½ miles of their school who had asked whether they could pay for 

their students to ride the bus if there is room.  Also, it is proposed that charter fees be 

increased and a $25 charge be made for each transportation change made in excess of one 

per semester. 

 A motion was made by Mrs. Zwart and seconded by Mrs. Morris to approve the 

transportation fees for paid student ridership, transportation changes and charters. 

 The motion was carried by unanimous roll call.  
 

C. Approval of Tuck Pointing Repairs 

 Dr. Baule stated that Concept 3 architects had been asked to review the tuck pointing 

needs at the elementary schools.  We received five quotes for each building.  The quotes 

were reviewed by the Facilities Committee and it was recommended that the following be 

approved: 

 Poplar Grove Elementary .........................Bruno’s Tuckpointing .............................$24,720 

 Capron Elementary ..................................Eugene Matthews, Inc. ............................$20,500 

 Manchester Elementary ...........................Eugene Matthews, Inc. ............................$12,500 

 Mr. Kinser asked for an overall report on what is scheduled for construction and the 

timeline for major repairs on an on-going basis.  He also inquired as to what these funds 

may be used. 

 Dr. Baule informed the Board that Mr. Novak had met with the principals and articulated 

the outstanding required repairs at each building.  The next steps are to develop the long-

term facilities needs, the use for the vacant land owned by the district, and select an 

architectural firm.  By late summer or early fall, a timeline will be developed on needed 

projects and how to finance them.  There are two basic means of funding, i.e., sell 

working cash bonds or sell life safety bonds. 

 A motion was made by Mrs. Zwart and seconded by Mr. Crull to approve the tuck 

pointing repairs. 

 The motion was carried by unanimous roll call. 

 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

A motion was made at 7:23 p.m. by Mrs. Balsley and seconded by Mrs. Zwart to recess to 

Executive Session to discuss the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, 

performance, or dismissal of specific employees; collective negotiating matters; pending 

litigation; or other matters provided for pursuant to §2(c) of the Open Meetings Act. 

The motion was carried by unanimous roll call. 

The following members were present:  President Don Ward, Vice President Denise Balsley, 

Treasurer Laura Zwart, Secretary Tom Kinser, Mr. Collin Crull and Mrs. Amy Morris.  The 

following Board member was absent:  Mr. Glen Gratz 
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The Open Session of the Board of Education was called to order at 7:55 p.m. by President Don 

Ward. 

 Present: President Don Ward, Vice President Denise Balsley, Treasurer Laura  

  Zwart, Secretary Tom Kinser, Mr. Collin Crull and Mrs. Amy Morris  

 Absent: Mr. Glen Gratz 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER INFORMATION 
 

A. District Activities Calendar 

 

B. Enrollment 

 

C. FOIA 

 

D. Student Activity Fund Reports 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

A motion was made by Mrs. Balsley and seconded by Mrs. Morris to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 

p.m.  The motion was carried by unanimous voice vote. 

 

 

 PRESIDENT                                

                                  Don Ward 

 

 

 SECRETARY                             

                                 Tom Kinser 

 

 

 

 

 

APPROVED:          


